CU Denver Education Planning and Policy Committee Agenda February 14, 2017 Student Commons 3121

Members: Rebecca Hunt, CLAS, Chair; Jimmy Kim, Engineering, Vice Chair; Lanny Devuono, CAM; Mary Dodge, SPA; Rosemary Evetts, Library; Alex Engau, CLAS; Larry Cunningham, Business; Cheryl Matius, SEHD (on parental leave Fall, 2016).

Approve minutes from December

Faculty Assembly update

Course Forgiveness discussion

Update on EPPC resolution on equity and inclusive pedagogy

Discuss Academic Integrity documents sent from Joanne Addison

EPUS report: Larry (will submit a written report when available)



CU Denver Faculty Assembly Meeting

Feb 7th, 2016 12:00 pm - 2:00 pm LSC, Chancellors Conf. Room

Minutes

Attendees:

Joanne Addison, Provost Nairn, Matthew Shea, Tammy Stone, Jeffrey Schrader, Amy Vidali, Rebecca Hunt, Dan Koetting, John Wyckoff, Carol Dee, Sherry Taylor, Brent Wilson, Ilkyeun Ra, Bruce Neumann, Lucy Dwight, Mike Radenkovic, Rafael Sanchez, Edward Dill, Kelly McCusker, Eric Baker, Liliya Vugmeyster, Pamela Laird, Lucy McGuffy, David Bondelevitch

12:00 PM

Joanne Addison - CU Denver Faculty Assembly Chair

Meeting Brought to Order

12:08 PM

Provost Nairn – Office of the Provost

- The college engineering and applied sciences dean search has come up with recommendations, and they will be coming to campus over the next couple of months. The College of Architecture and Planning dean search has also come up with recommendations, and they will start visiting campus around the end of this month. The director of the Auroria library is at the stage of skype interviews, and hopefully the finalists will be identified soon. The search for the dean of public health is underway, with the goal being off campus interviews by the end of the month. There will be a new title IX coordinator as Nelie is stepping down and moving back into the office of the Provost.
- The north classroom renovations are on schedule and budget. The wellness building is also on schedule and budget even though there was more clean up needed then previously thought.
- The first EAB visit has happened and the student success initiative is underway. They are currently working with CU online.
- 2020 is the year the university will be up for reaccreditation and so we have begun planning for that.
- One question was raised about concerns regarding international students and the current political climate. The fear is that they will not be return, but the university is putting forward a strong effort to promote a safe and inclusive campus.

12:30 PM <u>Joanne Addison – CU Denver Faculty Assembly Chair</u>

- Approval of January minutes: Rebecca Hunt Motion, Carol Dee Seconded.
 - o 22 approve, 1 abstain: Minutes approved.
- There was a budget meeting last Friday, there was good news that the base budget will be increased by 5 million dollars over the next 10 years. This money will be invested into programs to better our campus.

12:35 PM Bruce Benson – President of the University of Colorado

• The President gives an overview on the work that our university has done on its budget and the new budget plan. There is a strong culture of inclusivity and drive to increase diversity on this campus and that is so important. It was a record year for fundraising and research fundraising as well as growth across all of our campuses. That being said we are trying to increase the endowment as well as get more money from the state. We are doing great things with our K-12 outreach, and our education deans are doing great work. Regarding the campus village, the university was sued for 7 million dollars. Free speech is very important to our campus. There are also talks about increasing contracts for faculty on our campus.

1:15 PM <u>Joanne Addison – CU Denver Faculty Assembly Chair</u>

Chairs Report

- Regarding the FCQ redesign there isn't much to be reported upon.
- With the budget roll out there isn't substantial news yet to report, once there is more to report on that information will be disseminated. That being said, if you have anything that you would like to be passed along to Jennifer please email Joanne or Carol Dee.

1:25 PM John Wyckoff – Associate Dean of College of Liberal Arts and Sciences

• There is a push to establish IT Governance. There is a good start currently with many procedures that are being established regarding IT processes. This was established within CLAS, but now we think it would be a good idea to establish this same kind of governance at the campus level. The advisory group would be made up of IT professional staff from each school and college. Although OIT has a governance structure they work with both Anschutz and Denver, and this would be more faculty focused on our campus. This is important cause it will help give the faculty more voice in regards to IT Governance. The FA Executive Committee will make a recommendation regarding the shared governance of IT, and if there will be a new committee formed or if LETTS will be restructured to take on the role, or something entirely different.

1:36 PM <u>CU Denver Faculty Assembly Committee & Campus Reports:</u>

- Academic Personnel Comm (APC): They have a Faculty non-salary grievance template that
 came back from Faculty Council, that should be done soon and ready for review. The antibullying initiative at the system level seems to be running into a lack of support. The belief is
 that current policies are sufficient.
- **Budget Priorities Comm (BPC):** The new budget model is taking up a lot of their time. If there are, concerns about the budget bring them up to Carol Dee so that they can be voiced.
- Committee on the Status of Women (CSW): They working on Title IX and the Status of Graduate students that need to take maternity leave
- **Disabilities Committee (DisC):** They are meeting with Nelie from the Office of Equity, to figure out the new process for filing complaints as her office will now handle them. They are also looking to see if they want to hold a more formalized campus review of what is going on around campus regarding disabilities.
- Educational Policy & Planning Comm (EPPC): There is a new resolution on diversity, and the FA will vote on it at the next FA meeting. Also working on looking at grade forgiveness

- Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, Queer, Plus (LGBTQ+): There was a vote to change the committee name to LGBTQ+ and the vote passed.
- Learning, Educational Technology, Teaching, and Scholarship Committee (LETTS): Three reps from CU online sat in at their last meeting. They had a briefing from the vendor that was pitching the plagiarism software. It seems like CU Online will be moving forward with the plagiarism software. The committee will talk to CU Online about the objections to the software from the assembly.
- UCD Assoc. of Lecturers & Instructors (UCDALI): They are currently planning on a spring workshop for all NTTF, and they are recruiting more members for their Executive committee.

2:00 PM Meeting Adjourned

CU Denver Education Planning and Policy Committee Agenda September 129, 2017, 11 AM Student Commons 3121

Members: Chair, Rebecca Hunt, CLAS; Vice Chair, Jimmy Kim, Engineering; Secretary, Lanny Devuono, CAM; Mary Dodge, SPA; Rachel Stott, Library; Larry Cunningham, Business; Cheryl Matius, SEHD, Tod Duncan, CLAS.

Approve minutes for May

Committee business

Discussion of DACA resolution

Faculty Assembly directions for EPPC
Review of Article V of the Regents' Laws
Review of APS

R Hunt participation in the Curriculum Oversight Steering Committee

Course Forgiveness final report timeline

Faculty Assembly update: April minutes attached

EPUS report: Larry (will submit a written report when available)

CU Denver Education Planning and Policy Committee Rm. 3121

MINUTES

September 12, 2017

<u>Present:</u> Rebecca Hunt (CLAS), Lanny DeVuono (CAM) Tod Duncan (CLAS), Larry Cunningham (Business), Jimmy Kim (Engineering)

Absent: Mary Dodge (SPA), Rachel Stott (Library), Cheryl Matius (SEHD)

1. **Approve minutes from May 2017 meeting**

• unanimously approved

2. MISC Faculty Assembly & Committee business-

- Peter Anthemattem, new Faculty Assembly Chair
- FCQs -Joan Addison & committee have been redoing the new FCQs—which will be implemented this spring. There is a need to have input from faculty outside the arts and humanities—as it currently only has one data driven question.

Jimmy Kim volunteered to speak with the committee.

3. Committee business

- Discussed & edited the DACA resolution-EPPC's draft resolution for faculty—final draft will be sent out for an email vote
- Faculty Assembly directions for EPPC: Review of Article V of the Regents' Laws RH will give us the link to these materials and we will put together a list of comments during 10/10 meeting
- Faculty Assembly directions for EPPC: Review of APS

 Much discussion about Policy Statement B3 as it talks about dissolving departments that are not functional, but does not address the issue of diverting funds to new entities that instead of helping exiting departments grow and collaborate, could render them ineffective. Concern about replication of programs and thereby a diversion of resources—ex.: InWorks is proposing that they become their own school—replication of existing departmental programs such as Computer Science and Digital Design
- **4. Meeting adjourned.** Items below will be taken up at the next meeting:
 - R Hunt participation in the Curriculum Oversight Steering Committee
 - Course Forgiveness final report timeline
 - Faculty Assembly update: April minutes attached
 - EPUS report: Larry (will submit a written report when available)

ullet

CU Denver Education Planning and Policy Committee Agenda October 10, 2017, 11 AM Student Commons 3121

Members: Chair, Rebecca Hunt, CLAS; Vice Chair, Jimmy Kim, Engineering; Secretary, Lanny Devuono, CAM; Rachel Stott, Library; Larry Cunningham, Business; Cheryl Matius, SEHD, Tod Duncan, CLAS.

Approve minutes for September

Committee business

Finalize DACA resolution

Faculty Assembly directions for EPPC
Review of Article V of the Regents' Laws
Review of APS

Course Forgiveness final report timeline

EPUS report: Larry (will submit a written report when available)

CU Denver Education Planning and Policy Committee Meeting Minutes

October 10, 2017, 11 AM Student Commons 3121

Present: Chair, Rebecca Hunt, CLAS; Vice Chair, Jimmy Kim, Engineering; Secretary, Lanny Devuono, CAM; Rachel Stott, Library; Larry Cunningham, Business; Tod Duncan, CLAS.

Absent: Cheryl Matius, SEHD (on sabbatical).

1. Approved minutes from September

2. Committee business

Finalize DACA resolution

ITEM TAKEN- approved with one abstention

- 3. Faculty Assembly directions for EPPC
 - a) Review of Article V of the Regents' Laws
 - **b) Review of APS**—**Article 5 Process**—noted that senior instructors need sabbatical support, issues for the Library, instructors, senior instructors.

ACTION ITEM—everyone should read Articles and comment

4. Course Forgiveness final report timeline

ACTION ITEM_JK, along with RH will work on a draft for approval at the November EPPC meeting

Campus Curriculum Oversight Committee, a new committee, is being formed that will consist of at least 1 person from each College depending on size. This Committee will be making certain that there is no duplication of courses throughout the CU Denver campus. Additionally, individual Colleges will be responsible to create their own Curriculum Committees. The current Undergraduate Education Council will be dissolved.

6. EPUS and Faculty council P&B reports: Larry

EPUS: The Committee continues to work on Article 5 and other APS(s)—People are trying to represent diverse opinions—Major concerns in the areas of:

P&B: FCQs –measurement issues, question of pre-testing

Retirement—issues such as UC Boulder has a phased retirement for Instructors, issues about social security starts to effect contributions to

Bullying –a great deal of progress—a possibility of an P&B document regarding bullying

CU Denver Education Planning and Policy Committee Agenda November 14, 2017, 11 AM Student Commons 3121

Members: Chair, Rebecca Hunt, CLAS; Vice Chair, Jimmy Kim, Engineering; Secretary, Lanny Devuono, CAM; Rachel Stott, Library; Larry Cunningham, Business; Tod Duncan, CLAS; Cheryl Matius, SEHD.

Approve minutes for October

Committee business

DACA resolution: Faculty assembly vote and minor revision

Faculty Assembly and Article V of the Regents' Laws

Course Forgiveness report discussion

EPUS and Faculty Council P&B reports: Larry

CU Denver Education Planning and Policy Committee Agenda December 12, 2017, 11 AM Student Commons 3121

Members: Chair, Rebecca Hunt, CLAS; Vice Chair, Jimmy Kim, Engineering; Secretary, Lanny Devuono, CAM; Rachel Stott, Library; Larry Cunningham, Business; Tod Duncan, CLAS; Cheryl Matius, SEHD.

Approve minutes for October

Committee business

Course Forgiveness report discussion: Engineering input

Regent Ludwig's proposal

EPUS and Faculty Council P&B reports: Larry